FESE-AERCH ==

LEAFRMNINIG

FELLODWS5HTIP

Larimer County Genea[ogtca[ Society

Folume 23 Number 3

ﬂ\-‘«"r or County l.l-l.lllh' C .,_;n
:.H-lh-.w
"- L.,—n_..ﬁ.n’-‘?n_.

May/June 2005

L ”*"lrlu:.,lml ot~

Regular meetings are usually held the 4th Thursday of the
month at 6:30 p.m. in the Ben Delatour Room of the Fort
Collinz Public Library—Main Branch, 201 Peterzon Street

May 26: LCGS Meeting, Fort Collins — &:30 pm
Main Public Library, 201 Peterson Street, Ben Delatour
Foom. Program: “Planning, Organizing, Writing &
FPublishing Your Geneclogy" by Paul Kilburn, lecturer, and
genealogy author

June 11: Beginner's Genealogy Class by Denver Public
Library, 10:30 am to 2:30 pm
Denver Public Library in the Gates Conference Room on
Fifth Level. Registration begins at 10:00 a.m.

June &: Longmont Genealogical Society, Longmont -
1:00 pm - Bethlehem Lutheran Church, 1000 Fifteenth
Streef, Longrmont. Program: “Migrations of Your
Ancestors” by Betty Summers, CG

June 9: LCGS Board Mesting, Fort Collins — 7:00 pm
Location: TBA via email, monthly review of society

programs. Members are welcome o attend.

June 18: LCGS and Fort Collins Harmeony Library - 2:00 AM to
12:00 MNoon — Workshop: Ressarching Your Genealogy
On The Infermet. Presenfted by Ginny Feagler, Genealogy
Librarion and Rheba Massey, Local History Librarian
FEegister by emailing Dolores REay at
familyco@concast.com or call her at 282-0915.

June 23: LCGS Meetfing, Fort Collins — 6:30 pm
Main Public Library, 201 Peterson Sireet, Ben Delatour
Foom. Program: “Blizzard of ‘49" by Loretia Jewsl,
Wyoring historian & author

June 25: LGS and Fort Collins Harmony Library - 9:00 AM to
12:00 Moon — Workshop: Oral History by Rheba Massey,
Local History Librarian. Register by emailing Dolores Ray
at damilyco@concast.com or call her at 282-0915.

September 17: Pikes Peak Genealogical Society presents
“"Genealogy Beyond The Infernet"
A Saturday Seminar with Sharon DeBartolo Carmack and
James Warren, both famous national speakers,
resedrchers and writers. Location: East Library in Colorado
Springs. Cost of the seminar is $30, which includes a
luncheon meal. For information or to register contact:

Futh Christian at 719-481-2875,
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LCGS Event Highlights

May Program: “Planning, Organizing,
Writing & Publishing Your Genealogy™ by
Paul Kilburn. Paul discusses details on how
the anthor recently published two separate
genealogies about us family. The first, and
most detailed, is about his grandparents’
genealogy, and goes back to several
Englizh and German ancestors. The second
13 more of a memod written from memory
about his parents.

He takes the audience in detail through his
ten steps to writing any genealogy. but
notes that the most important part of
writing a genealogy is “to get going!™ Once
this happens, and thanks to mountains of
help from the genealogy community, all
else falls into place. Selecting the type.
model, computer style, referencing,
graphies and publishing proceed, not
necessarily without problems. in sound
fashion.

Paul has been a genealogist for the past 25
years, Board member of The Society of
Mayflower Descendants and W.IS.E.
Family History Society; and member of
Foothills Genealogy Society and the
Somerset Chapter of Magna Charta Barons.
He has written two genealogical books,
“Fathers and Mothers,” his own family !

(Evenr Highlight=_..continued on page 3)
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LARIMER COUNTY GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY OFFICERS
President Ken Goldsherry GE3-6698
YWice President Len Ray 282-0915
Treasurer Mary Joy Hauk 226-2536
Recording Secretary OPEN
Corresponding Secretary Carol Stetser 495-1132

COMMITTEE CHAIRS
Councll Representative Marilyn Rudd 434-1197
Education/Cutreach Dolores Ray 282-0915
Historical Ken Watkins 493-4759
Hospitality Marge Abrames 225-2229
LDS Contact Pat Johnson 482-3385
Membership Jean Anderson 207-0419
Publications OPEN
Publicity OPEN
Researcher-Ft. Collins Carol Stetser 495-1132
Researcher-Loveland Al Boswell GE9-B766
NEWSLETTER STAFF

Editor Fobert Larson 225-0491
Pukblisher OPEN
Distribution Julia Hillen 482-R057

Larimer County Genealogical Society meets at 630 p.m. on
the fourth Thursday of the month at the Ft Collins Public
Library, Ben Delatour Meeting Room, 201 Peterson St Ft
Colling, CO. During Movember the meeting is on the third
Thursday; no meeting in December. Dues are §12Myear for an
individual or $18fvear for a family.

The newsletter is published six times a year. Flease submit all
articles and announcements to the newsletter committee at
ralarson{ 00@masn.com by the following deadlines.

lssue Deadling
JanfFeb Dec. 15
Marfapr Feh. 15
MayiJun Apr. 15
JuliAug June 15
SepfOct Aug. 15
Mow/Deac Oct 15

Mailing Address: Larimer County Genealogical Society, FO
Box 270737, Fort Collins, CO 80527-0737

Web page: hftoafwww ivmis. comi~icgs’

Family History Center News

by Pat Johnson
Fort Collins FHC
June 10:00-4:00 Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & 6:30-0:30
Tues andWed evenings (regular hours)
July 1:00-2:00 Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & 6:30 - 9:30
Tuesday evenings
Angust 10:00 - 1:00 Tuesday. Wednesday, Thursday & 6:30 -
0:30 Wednesday evemngs. Call 226-5999 if you have
guestions.

Loveland FHC

June and July 9:00 - 3:00 Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and
Wednesday evenings 7:00 - 9:00. (regular hours) FHC will be
closed entire month of August. Feopening September 6, 2003,
Call 669-6498 if vou have gquestions.

RAMBLINGS
FrROM KEN

Hurray! Our organization is approaching
120 strong and we will probably need a
larger meeting place for 2006. We know
the weather kept many people away for our 28 April meeting,
but hopefully we will be back to the 80+ attendance mark for
the rest of the summer. Several folles didn't want to get out or
drive in the storm. And speaking of not wanting to drive, we
hope to have that problem solved for those that would like to
come, but don't want to drive at night or in bad weather.

Your Beard approved a "share a ride" program at the last
meeting. Several members have velunteered to provide a nide to
meetings and activities and the details will be worked out in
time for the next meeting. Basically Fort Collins will be divided
mto quadrants and someone will be available in each quadrant
to provide a ride to "those 1n need" and live within that
guadrant. Hopefully we will have Loveland divided in half and
someone covering Windsor and Timmath.

If yvou have not filled out the card indicating the volunteer
positions vou would be willing to assist with, please contact the
membership chairperson, Jean Anderson. OH YES.. is there a
coordinator for the "Share A Ride" program out there any
where 7777 if s0, call me or cne of the Board members.

When the results of Jean's "participation survey” were made
known, It was interesting to note that no one volunteered to
serve on any committees or for the Fecording Secretary
positien. Why wen't some of you volunteer for one of the
committee cpenings or for Secretary 7 Stop and think a
minute. . for the past four years and so far in 20035, cne of the
Eoard or other committee members has to do double or triple
duty because no one has velunteered any of the open positions
or membership on the Publicity, Publications or new Budget
and Finance (approved by the Board 28 April 2003) committees
or for the Recording Secretary. . and some jobs aren't being
well covered. Surely all of the non-committes and non-Board
members have three or four hours a week that they could devote
to the cause. Be a working member and really
getting acquainted and mbbing elbows with a fellow
genealogist is stimulating and ene will learn and have fun doing
it. Aren't we all doing this Genealogy stuff for the enjoyvment?
Touwon't be "hog tied to the job...fwo years is the normal time
of assisting, unless one desires to stay on...or you can
"novoluntesr” at any time. Please. . your Scciety needs about 13
people to still get involved.

Keep vour fingers, arms and legs crossed for the next 435
days..our leng time member Marilyn Budd has been nominated
by the Board for the Federation of Genealogical Socisties' Ruth
C. Bishop Award for the Living Voluntesr Hall of
Heneor. During Mavilyn's 28+ years of membership, she has
volunteered and served on avery committee and held every
LCGS affice except that of President. Last year’s "30 Fear
Committee” learned of her accomplishments and recommended
to the Board that Marilyn be nominared. Thanks Marilyn for
setting the example !!!

Weould any of vou be interested in attending an early Saturday
morning old fashioned, cook over the fire, biscuits and gravy,
sausage, bacon, and pancake breakfast 77._or bring an old
"hand me down" breakfast dish to share (not just cornmeal
mush).. sometime this sununer 777 Outdoors, of course, can
you smell the coffee 7777 See you on the 26th... Fi
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LET'S GO SITE-SEEING!

These 10 government-sponscred sites offer the most extensive online compilations of their states” vital

1) Arizona Genealogy Birth and Death Certificates &) Michigan Genealogical Death Indexing System

http-//genealogv.az. gov www.mdch state mi ua‘pha‘osr'zendisy

2 Celo Marriages Search & Dissclution Search 7y Minnesota Birth & Death Certificates Indexes
WWW.scte_state cous/marriages http:people munhs org/dei’Search.cfim

3) Illinois Statewide Vital Eecords Databases 8) Missouri Birth & Death Fecords Database
www.sos.atate il na/departments/archives/databazes html Www. a0z mo gov/archives/ resources hirthdeath

4) Eentucky Death Index 9} Ohio Death Certificate Index
http-/ukec uky edn/—vitalrec www. ohiohistory. org/dindex

5) Library of Virginia (LVA) Digital Library Pgm 10} South Dakota Buth Records
www. lva lib va us'whatwehave/vital www.state sdus/applications/ophldover] (0birthrec

Military research sites:

World War IT- http:Vaad archives sov/aad/series _description jspTseries 1d=33608coll id=nu

Civil War: http:/wwwitd nps goviewss/ or hitp/'www americancivilwar infio

If vou have not alveady done so0, vou may want to check on vouwr ancestors at the online searchable Soldier's Database at http:/
www.sos.mo. gov/archives/soldiers/

Other research sites:

Transcription of the first history written about the City of Denver, Colerado, with a "Complete Business Directory” of 1866, It
includes an every-name index compiled by the transeriber. http:/'homepages rootsweb com/~rocky/ 1866 History/cover html

For Americans ancestors (search in free court, prison, outlaw, execution, and other records; many arranged by state of
interest): hitp:/blackshespancestors comusa/

Thanks to the University of Notre Dame Latin Dicticnary and Grammar Aid Archives http:/www .nd eduw/~archives or hittp:/
www.nd edu/~archiveslatgramm htm

Wisit San Francisco Genealogy at http:/'www . sfgenealogy.com

Bring your family history home to www. myirees com. Search over one billion surnames since 1996. Includes USD. Canadian
and United Kingdom partial census indexes, Pioneer database, US and Canadian extracted marriage, birth and death records.

EootsWeb now offers the most recent version of the Social Security Death Index (S5DI), which includes records through
February 2003, and is happy to announce that thanks to Ancestsy com this database is available and will be updated cn a
monthly schedule. http:/ssdi rootsweb.com/

Brand-new mailing lists can be found under more than 38 900 RootsWeb-hosted genealogy Mailing Lists and for easy
subscribing (joining) options go to: http://lists.rootaweb.com/. This is a great way to learn about distant relatives
of the same surname.

(Event Highlights...continued from page I)

genealogy Gladyvs and George, David and Faul; over 14 articles for genealogy journals/newsletters (including “Family History
Magazine™ and the NEHGS website), plus other scientific books and articles. If vou plan on publishing vour genealogy. you'll
want to see this program!

June Program: “Blizzard of ‘49” by Logetta Jewell. There are still many people who vividly temember the blizzard of
January in 1949 Fifty-six years ago, Celorade, Wyoming, the Dalkeotas, and Nebraska made naticnal newsreels and newspapert
headlines. It was the wotst blizzard in northern Colorado’s history. Thirty-foot snowdrifts paralyzed over 193,000 square miles
in these five states.

New Year's Day in 1949 dawned sunny and bright. Before the day ended, the temperature reached 70 degrees. The next day,
a raging blizzard with winds uwp to 80 miles per heur swept across northern Colerado and the other Great Plains states.
Temperatures dropped as low as 50 degrees below zero.

For theee days in a row, the area was isolated by huwge snowdrifts, and traffic and livestock were paralyzed. There were 63
moetorists stranded on TS, Highway 87 between Wellington and Chevenne. Loretta Jewell, a Wyoming historian lecturer, and
author, has been researching this event for the last fwenty years and has written several books on this topic and gives some real
insights to this devastating blizzard. Don’t miss this interesting lecture on our past history and how it affected owr ancestors.
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W@B{K LCGS Committee Reports

CHAIRPERSON &
COMMITTEE CURRENT REPORT
MEMBERS
Welcome new members: Louise Holzman, Albert Barnes, Betty Frye, Sandy
Ecton, and Majel Morgan.
We now have 119 Members to date. Membership Committee wants to know about
Jean Anderson, Chair your desire on having the surnames listed on the society's websits. If you don't
MEMBERSHIP _ 207-418 _ respond by July 1, your surnames will be listed on the website. A separate email will
Ginny Feagler, Nadine Gates be sentin May to all membsers on this topic. Membership packets are now being
gistributed fo new members. Updated and created new membership reports for the
Board. Added Visitor's Book to recruit new members. Updating Basement Bookshelf
project.
Gerri Bechar, Chair
BY-LAWS 207-1812 Mothing new to repart at this ime. Hope to have the By-laws ready for Membership
REVIEW Leonard Kopec, Dale Erickson, | approval in the next few months.
Mancy Watking
Dolores Ray, Chair Sponzoring two workshops with Fort Collins Harmony Library: ‘Researching Your
EDUCATION & 2820915 Genealogy On The Internet on Juns 18 and ‘Oral History Workshoo' on June 25
QUTREACH Ginny Feagler, Boyd & Gwen Look at our society website www jymis.com/~lcgs for more information and to
Johnson, Jim'Willard, Len Ray | ragister. Or please call Dolores Ray at 282-0315.
Bok Larson, Editor Great response from many members that have volunteered their “Stories OF A
NEWSLETTER 225-0491 Lifetime” articles on their ancestors in future newsletter editions through summer of
Julia Hillen 2006. We will be adding past newsletter adifions fo our website up to two years old
Ken Watkins, Chair
HISTORICAL 4834759 The commitiee has been taking pictures of all society functions to be added into the
Nancy Watkins, Len Ray society archive album. More items are being restored and added to the album.
Cathi Smith, Mancy Abrahams
Len Ray presented adopted standards that his committze approved for different
Len Ray, Chair media formats. Mew stationary, publications covers, business cards, brochures, and
STANDARDS 2820915 newsletter standards have been approved by the Board for use by differsnt
Mary Joy Hauk, Geri Becher, Marilyn | committees. Len to send letter to all committee chairs on the Standards. With help
Rudd, Dolores Ray, Bob Larson | from committee chairs, Len plans to prepare job duties manual for all committes
chair positions.
" We're still looking for volunteers o chair or be on this needed commitiee. Pleass
PUBLICITY OFEN contact Ken Goldsberry at 663-6698 or email him at goldsdifi@lamar colostate edu.
" We're still looking for volunteers o chair or be on this needed commitiee. Pleass
PUBLICATIONS OFEN contact Ken Goldsberry at 663-6698 or email him at goldsdifi@lamar colostate edu.
Added new column on “Genealogy Gems” about member's past research, family
WEB SITE Dolores Ray, Webmaster events, and ancestor stories. Calendar of events has been updated for the entire

year. Future surname project and past newsletiers to be eventually added to the
website. Watch the society’s website www jymis.com/~lcgs for more details!

If you're interested in serving on any of these committees or research projects, please call the
chairperson for that committee. We're always looking for more members who have an interest in
these areas and are willing to help. Thanks!
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LCGS Nominates Marilyn Rudd
for Ruth C. Bishop Volunteer Award

Ediror's Note: This is Ken's letter to the Federarnion of Genealogical Sscieties about nominating Marilyn
Budd, owr CCGE Council representative, for their annual velunreer award. The winner receiver some graar
periz plus the winning society wins a 81,000 award. Let's keep our fingers crossed and congranilate Marilyn
for her wonderful voluntesr services!

Lanmer County Genealogical Society proudly nomuinates Marilyn (Booher) Rudd as

our recommendation for the Ruth C. Bishop Volunteer 2005 Award. ; :

Marilvn Booher enugrated from Kansas to Colorado at eight vears of age. She graduated Manlyn Rudd

from h1g11 school 1n Eaton, Colorado in 1958, where her mother taught school. Manlyn

started her volunteering career i the high school library as a helper. She attended college in Greelev, Colorado in
1965, where she met her husband, Dick Rudd. They married and relocated to nearby Fort Collins 1 1966, where they
still reside. They have two wonderful children and two grandchildren.

Marilyn Rudd joined the Lanmer County Genealogical Society in 1978, Mot only 15 she our longest running
member i1 our society, but she still overwhelmingly volunteers. She immediately voluntesred after she joined our
soctety, becomung a correspondent for three years. She was elected as the Recording Secretary mn 1980 for two years,
then elected vice-president for two vears and the program chair for several vears afterward.

Our Soctety joined the Colorado Council of Societies in 1981, of which Marilyn 1n addition to vice-president.
became the first Council Representative for three yvears. With her can-do attitude. she joined several project
committees, starting with the cemetery indexing commuittee in the mud-1980s and the county census project in 1988,
In 1991, Marilyn was once again elected Recording Secretary for two terms, then became the newsletter editor for
four years afterwards. In 1998, she was elected Recording Secretary again for several more years, then elected the
Corresponding Secretary in 2001 for two terms. Today, she 1s happily agam our Colorado Council Representative.

Besides her soctety volunteerism. Marilvn was a Girl Scout leader for many vears, also serving as Neighborhood
Chairman (local coordinator) for the Mountain Prairie Council for several of those years. Her interest in genealogy
began with the Junior Scouts working on a merit badge called "My Heritage" and a "how-to" article from the
magazine, “Good Housekeeping ™ with seven junior-high age girls.

In addition, Marnlyn served as tour guide at the Fort Collins Museum, giving tours on local history to school-
chaldren. She even playved a washerwoman 1n an annual Skookum Days (local lustory) presentation. Marnilvn was also
a library volunteer at a local Fort Collins elementary school. helping those that needed at.

Marilyn felt like she’s been a part of almost evervthing in the society that's happened. since she joined twenty-
eight yvears ago. Even if she didn't have an official title or responsibility, she usually wound up helping in some area.
She had a lot of fun and made a lot of good friends.

Marilyn has attended national and regional genealogy workshops including several FGS workshops 1n Salt Lake
City m past vears. The Famuly History Library m Salt Lake City 1s one of her favonte genealogy research facilities to
vistt.

In a past newsletter. a column called "Membership Profile of LCGS" compiled in January 1994 and I quote:
Marilyn Rudd - Vice President, Secretary, Extraction of Land Records, Extraction and Cemetery Reading,
Transportation for elderly members and Helped at Seminars and did Syllabus. She also worked with the By-laws
Commuttee two different times and the Nomunating Comuttee three other times.

Marilyn and her husband retired 1n 1999, but she keeps volunteening to stay active and meets new friends. Tlus
year, she begmns volunteering as a Spellbinder’s Story Teller at local schools. Her ultimate ambition 1s to present each
family member with a fanuly history book mn the near future.

With her 28 wonderful vears of meritorious service, I feel Marilyn would be a great addition to the Ruth C.
Bishop Volunteer Hall of Honor.

Signed: Kenneth Goldsberry
President
Larimer County Genealogical Society
Fort Collins, Colorado













